Londesborough with Easthorpe Parish Council
www.londesboroughpc.co.uk
Tel: 01430 871350    Email: londesboroughpc@gmail.com
Clerk: Sylvia Moore, 15 Rees Close, Market Weighton, York, YO43 3GF
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Londesborough with Easthorpe held on Monday 17th May 2021 in the Concert Hall, Top Street, at 7.15pm.
Present: Cllr G Stephenson (Chairman), Cllr K Watson, Cllr E Lloyd-Huitson, 
Cllr N Milson, Cllr J Dickinson-Shaw
S Moore (Clerk)

Two members of the public were present.

Apologies were received from Cllr A Fisher.

The minutes of the 2019 Annual Parish Meeting were approved and signed by 
Cllr Stephenson.

The Chairman reported that due to the Covid 19 restrictions during 2020, the Annual Parish meeting had not been held.  It had been a challenging year when face to face meetings were not able to be held and the Council had continued to hold its meetings virtually via Teams.  Restrictions were now slowly being lifted and it was decided to hold the Council’s first face to face meeting in over a year in the Concert Hall, as this provided a larger space for appropriate distancing measures to be take place.  Over this time there had also been quite a few changes of Councillors.

Since the last Parish Meeting broadband had been installed to most properties in the village with the exception of a couple of properties which the Council were looking into. 

The battery and pads in the defibrillator have been replaced during the year. 

The Interpretation Board on Low Street has been extensively repaired by the charity organisation “Western Wolds Men in Sheds” and an additional litter bin was purchased by the Parish Council and installed on Low Street near to the Interpretation Board.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The telephone box has been repainted and is being used as a facility to raise money for Macmillan and Dove House.  A “Just Giving” site has been set up and £300 that was raised last year was split between these charities.  Thank you to everyone who has supported this with plants and donations.

Cllr Stephenson expressed the Council’s thanks to the Clerk for her work over the past three years.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.30 pm.
